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Present:  A Lloyd (Chairman and Treasurer, AL),W Dryburgh (Vice Chair, WD ),F McDonald (FM), J Allen (JA), G McAndie (GM), Councillor D Dempsey (DD) and 5 members of the public.
Apologies:  J Burrell (Secretary, JB) ,P Norman (PN),Iain Fleming (IF), J McMillan(JM), B Rennie (BR), B Stackhouse (BS), I Pritchard (IP), Councillors L Laird (LL), G Yates (GY) and A McGarry (AM)
1. Wind Turbine is awaiting the next stage so nothing new to report.

2. BT Broadband:  again ongoing.
3. Roads Update  Scottish Power are progressing well with the first stage of cable works across Livingston and Park Lanes with a few hiccups regarding poor signage which has been noted by Archie Ferguson.  There is a meeting planned for next Monday, 16 June, regarding the 2nd stage of works which looks like will include cuts to power which will be an issue.  Archie should update ACC after the meeting.

There are still snagging issues to be fixed at the Clock tower but due to the delay the planters have been put back in position until the works will be carried out.
4. Aberdour Heritage Centre and Station Gardens:  It was agreed that new sub-committee will be added to ACC Constitution and the members of the Steering Group approved.  The station building refurbishment has been approved by Planning and work will start in the near future by outside contractors who will need to be kept under close eye by Trevor to ensure the best job is done.  It is hoped that the room allocated to the Heritage Centre may be ready by October.

A huge thanks again to Trevor and Rosemary for all their time and effort in maintaining our beautiful Station.

The Village News will hopefully have an issue for the end of June with Andy Oldfield having taken over the reins from Iain Fleming.

The new Aberdour Village brochure is now available around local businesses and looks super with a very informative map of the village.  A copy will included in the next issue of the VN.
5. ACC Constitution:  As 4. Above, the ACC Constitution will be amended to include the AHC&SG sub-committee.
6. Various:  Jane Allen commented on the lack of information regarding events within the village being circulated around the whole of the community, e.g. the Commonwealth Baton coming through the village on Thursday 26th of June at 10.45 at Silver Sands.  A poster will be made and distributed around the village.

Willie Dryburgh has an Air Quality Monitoring group meeting to attend.

Pauline Norman reported that the polytunnel has grown on some very good plants this year and the plants and tubs were planted a week earlier due to the good weather.  A plant sale on 31 May raised in the region of £500 for funds thanks to the volunteers with Alison Leach in overall charge , with a super choice of colours for tubs and baskets.  The new planters will be examined for damage at the Easter/Wester wall due to the road works and appropriate action taken.  The first judging, for Beautiful Fife, is on Tuesday 15th July from 8.30am and ViB are awaiting a date for Beautiful Scotland judging.
Jane Halleran stated that the information panel for HMS Tarlair is now in situ at Hawkcraig Point.  The publication of the book is awaiting the birth of Diana's latest grandchild so his/her name can be added to the dedications.  Talks about the Hawkcraig Experimental Station will take place at Hawkcraig in conjunction with the Coast and Countryside Ranger, Derek Abbott, during the Aberdour Festival.  The Exhibition and talks preparation are well under way.

AL asked if DD could start communication with Fife Transportation to change the village signs to include Aberdour being a winner of Britain in Bloom.

It was discussed again the retiral of Gordon the Postmaster on 31/3/2015 and the impact of postal services to the village.

7. Finance:  A £200 Donation was given to Aberdour Festival.  A £50 donation was agreed to be given to Claire Grant’s Kenyan Charity work.  ACC has been awarded a £1000 Participatory Budget grant again this year so organisations around the village may apply for funds if required.
8. Councillors’ Reports  DD discussed the FIFEPlan going for decision in September but a meeting on the 25 June at Levenmouth and Cowdenbeath may give an earlier picture of the Plan.

Next Meeting:
Monday
14 July

Thereafter
Thursday
14 August

Wednesday
17 September

Tuesday
21 October

Monday
24 November

Thursday
18 December

(at 7.30pm in the Institute, Shore Road unless otherwise specified)
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